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         SK Telecom Co., Ltd. (the "Company") announced today that it has
entered into an agreement (the "Agreement") with KT Corporation to exchange all
of the common shares of KT Corporation currently owned by the Company (8,266,923
shares) for all of the common shares of the Company currently owned by KT
Corporation (29,808,333 shares).

         While the structure of the transaction has not yet been finally
determined, under the Agreement the Company will pay Won 334.5 billion to KT
Corporation upon completion of the transaction due to the difference in the
values of their respective share holdings.

         The Company and KT Corporation have agreed to negotiate the structure
of the transaction in good faith and will seek to complete the transaction
before January 15, 2003. The Agreement is effective from November 14, 2002 and
terminates on January 15, 2003 unless extended by either party for an additional
three months upon written notice by such party.

         The Agreement provides that if either party (i) fails to negotiate the
transaction structure in good faith or to take all actions necessary to
consummate the transaction in good faith or (ii) effects a share buyback, a
disposition of treasury shares or any other similar action with the intent of
interfering with the transaction, then such party will be required to pay the
other party damages of Won 200 billion; provided that the Company may continue
to effect share buybacks using bank trust funds established prior to the date of
the Agreement.

         The Company plans to fund the transaction with internal cash and/or by
incurring additional short-term debt.
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                                   SIGNATURES

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934,
the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned, thereunto duly authorized.

                                          SK Telecom Co., Ltd.

                                          By:     /s/  Sung Hae Cho
                                             ---------------------------------
                                              Name:  Sung Hae Cho
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                                              Title:  Vice President

Date: November 15, 2002
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